
June 28, 2021 update on soil removal operations at Portola Hills development site: 
 

• Through Friday (6/25) we had removed 47,374 cubic yards of material (more than 
double what we had expected to move in that time). 

• Excavation of the odorous material continued today with an additional excavator and 
two more rock trucks added to the operation. 

• The hours of our excavation operation have been extended to 5 pm daily with spraying 
and material cover-up continuing to 8 pm. 

 
Nick Lee, PE 
Senior Vice President 
 

 
 

https://www.baldwinsons.com/

